Dailey, Janet

From:

Bachmann, Christy

Sent:

Monday, June 01, 2009 9:49 AM

To:

'David Reddington'

Cc:

Dailey, Janet; Skidmore, Paul

Subject: RE: need bike lanes on Blackhawk Road

Thank you for your comments regarding this project. We will make sure these are provided to the Board members for consideration at the June 3rd meeting if you are unable to attend.

Christy Bachmann, P.E. City of Madison Engineering 608-266-4095

From: David Reddington [mailto:david.reddington@charterinternet.com]

Sent: Saturday, May 30, 2009 7:13 AM

To: Bachmann, Christy

Subject: need bike lanes on Blackhawk Road

I am the Mt biking chairperson and treasurer for Blackhawk ski club.

It has come to my attention that bike lanes are being considered for Blackhawk road. I am in favor of this. Blackhawk road has high bike traffic. Many biker use this road to get to Blackhawk ski club. In addition it is one of the road bike routes to get out of town.

Please consider supporting the bike advocacy for bike lanes on Blackhawk Road.

thanks

David F Reddington

Mid*America Bank Senior Vice President 806 N Fairbrook Dr. Waunakee WI 53597 C 608-438-7366 www.bankmidamerica.com

Dailey, Janet

From: Bachmann, Christy

Sent: Thursday, May 28, 2009 1:08 PM

To: 'bikerchicksue tds.net'

Cc: Dailey, Janet; Skidmore, Paul

Subject: RE: Bike lanes are important

Thank you for your comments regarding this project. We will make sure these are provided to the Board members for consideration at the June 3rd meeting if you are unable to attend.

Christy Bachmann, P.E. City of Madison Engineering 608-266-4095

From: bikerchicksue tds.net [mailto:bikerchicksue@tds.net]

Sent: Thursday, May 28, 2009 12:55 PM

To: Bachmann, Christy

Subject: Re: Bike lanes are important

Board of Publics,

It is my understanding that you're gathering information and opinions about adding bike lanes along the route to Blackhawk Ski Club. Please give serious consideration adding bike lanes or paths. Having a safe route with bike lanes vastly improved safety of the cyclists like me who bike to Blackhawk. It's a bit treacherous in spots without them. It's a bit crazy to try to bike along the narrow roads that take us to one of the Madison area's primo mountain bike areas.

Thanks for your consideration, Biker-Chick Sue

Dailey, Janet

From:

Bachmann, Christy

Sent:

Tuesday, June 02, 2009 10:33 AM

To:

Dailey, Janet

Cc:

Phillips, Rob; Skidmore, Paul

Subject: RE: Blackhawk Road

One more for BPW

From: Phillips, Rob

Sent: Tuesday, June 02, 2009 10:04 AM

To: Bachmann, Christy

Subject: FW: Blackhawk Road

From: Skidmore, Paul

Sent: Tuesday, June 02, 2009 9:17 AM

To: Nelson, Larry; Phillips, Rob **Subject:** FW: Blackhawk Road

fyi ditto

paul

From: Scott and Laura Anderson [anderson40@tds.net]

Sent: Tuesday, June 02, 2009 9:03 AM

To: Skidmore, Paul

Subject: Blackhawk Road

Mr. Skidmore,

We're homeowners on Blackhawk Road – 9401. We would like you to know that we don't agree with the addition of bike lanes or street lighting on Blackhawk Road. The meeting tomorrow is at a very difficult time for us so we'd like to be sure you understand that we are not in favor of this project. If safety is an issue and the reason for the bike lane addition which is an isolated stretch of bike lane then perhaps you'd consider lowering the speed limit. This is a very costly project for the city as well as the residents at a time when the economy is hitting us all hard enough.

Thank you for your service Mr. Skidmore. Please take our views seriously when considering this project.

Sincerely, Laura and Scott Anderson